
ASSOCIATION OF SACRAMENTO COUNTY  
SHERIFF’S DEPARTMENT  

VETERANS AND EMPLOYEES 

From the Vice President 
Vice President’s  Message 

 

Greetings all. V.P. Richard Madrigal here.  Our September meeting went very well.  42 members and their guests attended and 

enjoyed a very nice lunch provided by ThaiMex Catering.  As always, the meeting began with an hour of visiting and meeting with 

friends.  Several of our attendees toured the Department’s Museum and were hosted by Sharon Telles and Marilyn Langhorst. 

Others waited until after the luncheon to visit, as did I.   

 

I shared with the members the list of members who passed away over the past 3 months. Reserve Deputy Capt. William (Bill)  

Sinclair, Howard Wenneker, Gerald House,  Keith Bybee, Lee Winter, Lt. Kenya Noguchi, Lt. Edward Reynolds, Jefferson Henson, 

Glen Pfahl Sr., Richard Dunlop, and Michael Duffek Sr.  

 

I gave a report on Deputy Steve Pietrek. His daughter, Jennifer sent out a text letting us know that Steve is still in the hospital.  Her 

texts were sent me on Sept. 10th, 12th, and yesterday the 13th.  She said that Steve was awaiting a surgical procedure called an 

Ablation. This was being done to help regain a normal rhythm of his heart beat and free him from I.V meds. If successful, Steve 

could be released from the hospital by the end of this week.   Steve is very, very appreciative of all the prayers and good thoughts 

being sent his way.  Jennifer also shared that she is so amazed how many friends Steve has who care about him.  Please continue 

your prayers for Steve’s recovery. She will keep me posted.   

 

Also attending our luncheon were 3 Sacramento City Police officers: Paul Brown (Vice President of the SPOA), Officer Glenn 

Barretto (his on duty partner), and Joe Wagstaff (SPD Retired Officer) and I must add, a former member of my 78SBRA1 academy 

class.  Joe is retired and working as a D.A. Investigator.) 

 

Four of us members won a drawing to play in the Sheriff Athletics League’s annual golf tournament on August 29 th , at the Valley 

High Country Club;  Wayne Ikeuchi, Steve Sunden, Myself ( Richard Madrigal), and due to a cancelation Dave Wilson (the best 

player I’ve played golf with in a very, very long time).    

 

Our next club meeting will be on October 12th at our normal meeting place, the SPOA  

building on Bercut Way.  At this meeting, we will be taking nominations for 2 of the 2 year 

positions on the Board of Directors and for President and Vice President.   Please give 

thought of running for these positions or help nominate other members.  The Vote for these 

positions will take place at the November meeting. 

 

Speaking of the November 14th, Monday meeting, this one time meeting will be held at 

Evan’s Kitchen Banquet Room, located on 57th between H & J Streets.  The cost will be 

$20.00 per person.  We’ll talk about this meeting more during our October meeting. 

 

VP  (Richard Madrigal) 
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2. Owen Cater,  Bryan Munn 

  

3.   Bob Kamena 

 

4. Howard Weaver 

 

5. James Delavan, Timothy Heinz 

 

6. Robert G. Smith, Scott Ogden 

 

10. Tom Roloff, Pat Flood 

 

14. James Dodson 

 

17. William Myers 

22. Fred Ross 

23. Gary Day 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

October Birthdays 

President 

Earl Evans 

(916) 261-1668 

earlthepearl1948@hotmail. 

Com 

Vice President 

Richard Madrigal 

(916) 366-5909 

madrigal56.comcast.net 

Secretary 

Nancy Gust 

(916) 725-6752 

njgust@hotmail.com 

Treasurer 

Kathy Shannon 

(916) 952-7395 

keshannon004@gmail.com 

7871 Garden Highway,  

Yuba City, CA 95991  

Sergeant At Arms 

Sam Gault 

(916)  723-3466 

ssgault1980@comcast.net 

Board of Directors: 

Sandy Boyd-Pierce 

(530) 644-5930 

sboyd@boydmorgans.com 

Judy Denton 

(916) 363-1282 

judydenton1840@att.net 

Karlene Doupe 

(916) 606-1598 

kkdqueen@gmail.com 

Larry Jarvis 

(916) 355-8514 

larryjarvis@711club.org 

Pat O’Neal 

patoneal@711club.org 

John Woodhouse 

(916) 457-2858 

mapsliam@sbcglobal.net 

Past President 

Dave Evans 

(916) 253-3748 

Dave.d.evans@sbcglobal.net 

Newsletter Editor & 

Webmaster 

Larry Jarvis 

(916) 355-8514 

larryjarvis@711club.org 

2016 

711 Club Officers 

 

In The Line Of Duty: 

 

Det. Christopher Boone 

October 25, 1979 

 

Deputy Jeffrey Mitchell 

October 27, 2006 

 

 Deputy Danny Oliver 
October 24, 2014 

 
24. Robert Ferry, Donald Becker, 

 Robert Denham 

 

25. Sue Paulson 

 

26. Darrin Hashisaka 

 

27. Randall Williams 

 

28. Ron Mortenson, Lance Lane 

 

29. Ralph Blasingame, Simon Perez, 

 Joe Whaley, Alicia Biggers 

 

31. Robert Correa, John Allen, 

  David  Duckett, Hal Smith 
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Meeting  Minutes 

 

Date: September 14, 2016  Location: SSD Academy  

  

Meeting was called to order at 12:02 p.m.by Vice President Richard Madrigal.   

Pledge of Allegiance was recited by all present. 

Lunch was served at 12:25 p.m. 

 

The following Officers and Board Members were present:  

 

 Officers           Board of Directors 

  NP President Earl Evans       NP   Sandy Boyd-Pierce 

  X  Vice President: Rich Madrigal      X John Woodhouse 

  X Treasurer: Kathy Shannon       X Karen Doupe 

  NP Secretary: Nancy Gust       NP Judy Denton 

  X  Sgt. at Arms: Sam Gault        X Larry Jarvis  

  X Past President: Dave Evans       NP Pat O’Neal 

             

General Members Present:    32           Guests:  10           New members: 0       

 

Guest Speaker:  Sharon Telles discussed the now finished Museum. The sign in front of the museum came from the old Marconi 

Station.  Sandra Powell Iris bulbs were planted in front of the museum.  Sharon is looking for docents to lead tours of the museum. 

 

Treasurer’s Report:  On file and available for review 

 

Secretary’s Report: The report printed in the newsletter. 

  

Sunshine Report: Steve Pietrek was scheduled for surgery and should be home in a few days.  Tom Grunwalt is battling 

Parkinson’s and is in a care facility at Manzanita and Madison behind Home Depot. 

 

Old Business:  None  

 

New Business: Vice President Madrigal listed the SSD officers, members and non-members of the 711 Club that we lost over the 

summer. 

 

Nominations for officers will be opened in October with an election in November.  Please think about running for office.  Two 

Board of Directors positions will be open, as well. 

 

SPOA Vice President Paul Brown, Officer Glenn Barretto, and Retired SPD Officer Joe Wagstaff joined us for lunch. 

 

The SPOA facility will not be available for our November meeting.  Therefore, the November meeting will be held on Monday, 

November 14, 2016 at Evan’s Kitchen located at 855 57
th

 Street. 

 

Meeting Adjourned at 1:15 p.m.       

 

The raffle was held and the free lunches for October were won by:  Don Nelson, Vera Vaccaro, and Ed Yenick. 

    

Next Meeting: October 12, 2016  

 

Minutes Submitted by: Kathy Shannon for Nancy Gust, Secretary 

 

  



Next Meeting -  October 12th, 2016 
SPOA  Banquet Facility 

550 Bercut Drive, Sacramento 

11:00 AM Social hour  

12 Noon Lunch  

Followed by raffle  

RSVP By: 

Thursday, October 6th 

Kathy Shannon 

(916) 952-7395  
keshannon004@gmail.com 
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Note from the Editor: 

Thanks to Sharon Telles, Museum Director, and Marilyn Langhorst for not only an excellent tour of the SSD Museum on  
September 14th,  but for all their hard work in completing the  museum project. 
 
She is asking for some of us to be volunteer docents for the museum. She is putting a plan together for docent training 
and needs volunteers. She wants the retirees to participate as who else can give guests that come through the museum 
our story and history of being part of the SSD family. 
 
If you missed the docent set up sheet at the meeting, contact Sharon at one of the addresses below. 
 
Sharon can be reached at ssdmuseum@sacsheriff.com or stelles@sacsheriff.com.   The phone number at the museum 
is 876-7497 
 
Pig Bowl History 
 
Sharon and crew wants to do a shadowbox display on the history of the Pig Bowl.  If anyone might have a T-shirt  that is 
in good condition from the first Pig Bowl and would be willing to donate it please contact Sharon and let her know.  If not 
she will use one from the 3

rd
 Pig Bowl.    

Visit us on the Web 

www.711club.org 

mailto:judydenton1840@att.net
mailto:ssdmuseum@sacsheriff.com
mailto:stelles@sacsheriff.com

